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And I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send, and who will go for us?” Then I said, “Here am I! Send me.”-Isaiah  6:8 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Some of my most formative experiences in college were the numerous service trips I participated in and led as a 

student at Wartburg College. One of those times was when I led a group of fellow students to Coos Bay, OR. We were 

going to be working with an organization that helps the unemployed, poor or homeless people living on the Oregon 

Coast. In the days leading up to the trip, I had communicated with the volunteer coordinator at the organization and we 

had come up with a week-long list of activities and places we were going to be helping at. The kind of work included 

working at a homeless shelter, packing some meals, and cleaning of the various buildings they had their programs in. So, 

we went to Coos Bay excited for the work we were going to be doing, plus a chance to visit the West Coast! 

However, when we got there, we soon discovered that the volunteer coordinator had not actually put together the 

activities and was only starting to call the different places we were supposed to be working. Most of these places had 

plans for the week already figured out and only a few needed help the later days of the week. So now, we had nothing 

planned to do and frustration began to take over the group including myself as I felt like a terrible leader. I talked to the 

volunteer coordinator and she asked us if we could weed around their offices. I agreed since we had traveled a long    

distance to serve and now had nothing else to do. 

I told my group and we gathered some tools and began weeding. The place was huge and had not been cared for 

in a long time. Our efforts seemed futile since the place was just too big for our group. That evening when we got back 

to our cabin, the group complained that they had not signed up for manual labor. I agreed but I didn’t have anything else 

to do. The next morning we went back to the weeding and the group’s pace was slow and murmurs of complaint could 

be heard throughout the day. I didn’t know what to do so I suggested we take a break. 

During that break we were invited into the building for lunch. As we walked around, we were left speechless as 

we saw our group picture on the bulletin board at the entrance with a couple of thank you notes written by the staff of the 

organization. They were happy that we had come from such a long way to help them, that they appreciated our help and 

that their offices were already starting to look great. We were on their social media and they made us feel important. We 

went back to continue weeding and this time around there was purpose in our work. By the end of the day we had   

weeded a significant portion of the yard and it looked beautiful.  

When we came back the next day, the volunteer coordinator let us know that plans were underway to make a 

garden out of the places we had weeded. She also told us that because of the posting on the social media, a couple of  

organizations had asked if we could help with yard work for some elderly women around town. We gladly accepted and 

drove around town mowing and gardening for those people.  

As we met the different elderly people, we were greeted with great gratitude and appreciation. We talked and 
said prayers for each home and the women we helped seemed very happy. What had started out in a bad way turned out 
to be a great week with so many accomplishments. During reflections, my group came to realize that we had missed the 
point of why we had come such a long way. We had gone to help where help was needed. In this instance it wasn’t about 
serving food or packing meals, but help was needed in the weeding and the yard work. We learned a lot from doing the 
unexpected even if it was hard and uncomfortable. 

Pastor Tawanda 
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Congratulations                          

Pastor Tawanda! 

On Sunday, October 25th                                    

Pastor Tawanda Nigel Murinda                         

was installed as pastor at                                        

St. Matthew’s! 

God’s Blessings to You! 

            

Congratulations 

to our  

Confirmands!!   

Confirmed                

Sunday,                       

October 25, 2020 

Zane Schumacher          

Drew Overby                   

Zakary Kadrmas                                                                                

Kate Janousek                   

Reese Danner                      

Ava Anderson 

 

C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s . . .  



 

 

Wo r s h i p  

Please  sign up to assist with services.  The calendar  signup is located on the bulletin board 

just inside the doors.  Also please note the upcoming list for December. There is an order 

form for Poinsettias again this year!  The order form is on the table entering the sanctuary.   

Poinsettia colors are posted on the board outside the offices. 

Christmas Worship Schedule                                                                                                
December 24—5pm:  Christmas Eve Family Worship with candlelight                                           

December 24—10pm:  Christmas Eve Traditional Worship with candlelight                             

December 25—10am:  Christmas Carols Hymn sing and prayers 

November December 

   Paul Galegher Family Josh Barker Family 

   Rick Herland Family Todd Fee Family 

   Mike Morgan Family Travis Fretheim Family 

Mickey Munson Family Jerod Lupien Family 

Jason Schumacher Family Damon Pearson Family 

Johnson/Ulland Family John Schumacher Family 

 Tim Sivertson Family 

 Richard Staveteig Family 

On November 1st we will honor the memory of those who were deceased this past year.   

Karen Wallace—December 28, 2019—beloved Aunt 

Terry Hovet—March 15, 2020—beloved Husband  

Isabel Lebacken—May 12, 2020—beloved Aunt 

Evie Lowe—July 3, 2020—beloved Sister and Aunt 

Darlington Murinda—July 22, 2020—beloved Brother 

Micheal Bauer—July 31, 2020—beloved Cousin 

Melvin L. Anderson—August 24, 2020—beloved Father 

Alice Kathryn Jones Gale—September 13, 2020—beloved Aunt 
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Fa i t h  F o r m a t i o n  

Education News  

Mark your Calendars!  

November 1 – Halloween Fun at Sunday School (Kids are invited to wear 

their costume, if appropriate.) 

November 25 – No Confirmation 

November 29 – No Sunday School  

 

Sunday School Reminders: Thank you to everyone who dropped off food in our bucket to              

donate to the food pantry! In Sunday School the kids learned about Adam & Eve and Creation 

in October! It is amazing how much our preschools learn from our repeated lessons each 

week!  In November we will focus on Thankfulness, be on the lookout in your email for your 

monthly email, with service project information.  If you have a Sunday School student and you 

are not receiving emails from Bre, please email her – breberberich@gmail.com 

Confirmation Reminder: Worship Notes, Service Projects & Worship Assisting!  We will work 

on updating our information and sharing where everyone is at with requirements! Thank you 

to all of those who have signed up to acolyte!  

Educating Together – Bre, Bridget, Jen, Dara, Beth, Stacy 

LYO : Yo u t h G r o u p  

Youth Group – LYO will be held on November 4th and 

18th. All Youth are welcome!  



 

 

St. Matthew's and St. Jude's 

churches will once again                  

sponsor the Angel Tree                             

project.  This project                   

distributes Christmas gifts to 

families in need in the                      

surrounding community.  The 

Tree will be setup the  Sunday 

after Thanksgiving.  Members 

are asked to pick an angel 

from the tree, purchase the 

gift that is written on the           

Angel and then return it, 

wrapped, to the tree.   If you know of someone in our community 

who should be included in the Angel Tree Project this Christmas               

Season, please contact Julie Brorby (701-740-2906) or                                                   

Rita West (701-213-7275).  All names are kept  confidential. 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE for continuing to follow the 

guidelines the Church Council has set in place.   

We will continue to wear face masks and follow social                 

distancing while inside the church.  

Worship services can also be viewed from home through our 

YouTube Channel link on our webpage. 
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MEN IN MISSION St. Matthew’s 
men gather each Sunday morning at 
9 am in the Fellowship Hall for a 
chance to chat and learn together.  
Their topics of discussion vary, and 
new folks are always welcome to 
join them. 
 

 

 

RESPONSIVE PRAYER         
This gathering is open to anyone, 
and meets at 7:00 am on 
Wednesdays in the Sanctuary.  This 
group spends time in responsive 
prayer, and then enjoys a cup of 
coffee as well.  They are off to work 
by 7:30.  Come and join us as a great 
way to focus midweek!  

 

WELCA BIBLE STUDY This group 
meets in the Rosendal Room on the 
3rd Monday of the month for Bible 
Study.  Their next gathering will be 
Monday November 16 at 7:00 pm.  
New women are always welcome! 

 

O n g o i n g  M i n i s t r i e s  

Pastor Tawanda welcomes visitors 
Mondays through Thursdays at the 
church office anytime during the day.   

His day off is on Friday and he does 
have a standing  appointment on 
Tuesday mornings and Wednesday 
afternoons.  Any other appointment 
times that he may be out of the office 
will be noted on the calendar.   

We will gather together 

to give God thanks and 

praise on                              

Thanksgiving Eve, 

Wednesday,                  

November 25th at 

7:00 pm.  Come join 

us as we PRAY and 

GIVE THANKS, but not  

share pie this year.   



 

 

 

 

Order a Poinsettia to celebrate the Season! 

 6 İò Single Poinsettia:         $13.00 

Prestige Red, Pink, White, Christmas Feelings,                                           

Ice Crystals, Ice Punch, or Superba Glitter  

7 İò Double Poinsettia:                         $20.50                       
Red or White 

10ò Triple Poinsettia:                            $38.00                                  

Red or white 

Please place your order as soon as possible, as the final order date 

is November 22.  Place the order in the UHLIR mail box.   

Thank you, Valorie Uhlir ï 701- 739- 6282  valuhlir@yahoo.com 

Name:__________________________________________________ 

Phone:__________________________________________________ 

In memory of_________________________________________ 

In honor of___________________________________________ 

 

See the sign on the bulletin board by the office for available colors 
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1 Eric Berthold 

2 Marc Kurz 

3 Zane Schumacher 

5 Bre Berberich 

6 
Allie Ivesdal, Evan McGauvran, 

Joyce Morgan, Jonathan Muhs 

8 
Bethany Ivesdal, Mindy Staveteig, 

Nathan Sundberg 

10 Ethan Gallant 

11 Ian Haugen 

12 Sue Simon, Steven Widman 

13 Sharon Gustafson 

15 Liz Welsh 

16 Heather Shimek, Kaia Sorby 

18 Reese Danner, Claire Manzke 

21 
Jill Kuster, Kelly Mayer,             

Connor Welsh 

22 Grace Cooper, Sandy Olson 

23 Morgan Derosier 

24 Taylor Zak 

25 Renee Fossum, Kayle Sondreal 

26 Ryan Benoit 

27  
Rorie Anderson, Sue Hovet,      

Richard Morgan 

28 Brent Halvorson, Sarah Krogfoss 

29 Mason Albin 

Happy  

Birthday in  

November!  

The Food Pantry is open 

during November on  

Tuesday, November 10 

from 11:00 am-1:00 pm 

and Tuesday,                   

November 24                               

from 6:00-8:00 pm.   

 

 

 

 

If you or someone you 

know could use the              

assistance of the food               

pantry, please let them 

know, or come to the                   

pantry during their open 

hours.   

Thank you to everyone who is a 
part of the ministry at                              
St. Matthew’s!  Here are a few 
folks we would like to say a 
special thank you to this 
month! We apologize if we 
miss anyone!    
The church mouse would like to thank: 
¶ All who took their free time and helped with the 

church “clean up” day. 
¶ Duane & Chris N for taking care of the multiple loads 

of trash. 
¶ Dalene J for ironing names on confirmation stoles. 
¶ All that helped with set up for Confirmation Sunday. 
¶ Mike U, Roy O, Roger G for yard cleanup. 
¶ Dara F for her continued help with tech services on 

Sunday. 

Together we can do God’s 

Work with Our Hands! 



 

 

October council minutes, October 18, 2020  

Present:  Pastor Tawanda Murinda, Paul Strande, Scott Kuster, Duane Naas, Valorie Uhlir, Angie Muhs, Bre 

Berberich, Kevin Cooper, Kristie Adams 

Zoom attendance: Brook Fretheim 

Absent:  Chelsea Lupein, Steve Hancock 

Meeting called to order at 11:07 AM by Council President Strande.  

Opening prayer and devotional.   

Food Pantry report: Kristie Adams provided update on how our food pantry operates as well as connections 

and partnerships to other churches in the region and to the food pantry in Fargo.  

Scott motioned to approve agenda with an additional 4th item to new business; Val seconded, MPU.  

Minutes from September council meeting were shared and reviewed. 

Kevin moved to approve the August Council minutes as presented; Duane seconded, MPU. 

Financial Report: 

General Giving Income for September was $9,739.42.  As of Sept 30, the General Giving checking account balance is 

$26,314.21 while the Payment Protection Program balance is $0.00.  Special Funds checking balance is 

$27,445.52.  Our line of credit balance is $0.  YTD income is $28,815.36 of which $21,600.00 is from the Payment                  

Protection Program.  

Kevin motioned to approve financials, Scott seconds motion. MPU 

Calendar Review: 

630-8 PM  LYO on Nov. 4, 18 Dec 02, 16   

PastorΩs Report: Pastor will send out a report.   

MenΩs Club Report:  Scott – No update 

WELCA:   No update 

Vitality team- no updates 

Team Reports: 
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Exec- Paul – Met Thursday, Oct. 15, 2020. Working on Sabbatical policy, which will go in our employee   

handbook. Scott Kuster will take the lead on this.  Will also look into voting policy for congregation members 

who are unable to be at the church due to illness, homebound, etc.  Addressed Portico insurance for                         

Pastor Tawanda. He will begin using the Silver+ plan.  

Education-Bre – 6 confirmands will be confirmed. One person will wait until next year due to quarantine. 

They will do all readings on Confirmation Sunday. No cake/coffee afterwards. Working on trick or treat for 

canned goods event and Halloween Fun day planning for November 01.  

Fellowship- Chelsea – No update 

Outreach- Brook- Will work with Chelsea to package up bracelets.   

Food Pantry- No update 

Property- Duane – Fence around dumpster will take place in Spring due to lumber shortage. People have 

worked together to clean up behind church. Thank you! We need to leave the heating/cooling fan settings 

on “on” vs. “auto”. It is very warm/hot back by Sunday school rooms. We need the air to circulate.  

Worship- Val – Need communion workers for Confirmation. Will plan on Thanksgiving Eve service. May open 

separator as we plan for potential large attendance for Confirmation and Induction of Pastor Tawanda next 

week.  

Youth- Steve – LYO dates. 19 kids showed up for LYO for first meeting.  

Old Business 
Update on bracelet idea - will be packaging for church pickup  
Update church membership roster - Still missing some addresses / phone numbers. Please turn in any 

updated lists that you have.  
Sound/camera system – not paid off – account is -$236.32. A charge on the church credit card HB Sound 

was not accounted for.  – Paul is talking to Jamie about this.  
 

New Business 
Selling the Microsoft Surface – Paul will look at computer/talk to others and get back to council.  
Security Cameras/System – Door lock on side door was damaged. Questioning if someone tried to force 

their way in that door. Replaced new latch on side door. Will start looking into security system for 
church. Paul will gather information regarding options and report to council.  

Any major needs that we have as a church – Tabled until next council meeting.  
Clutter left in kitchen – Will need a policy/expectation for those leaving food and/or items in the church.  
 

Closing Prayer (Lord’s Prayer)  
 
Next Meeting:  November 22, 2020 at 11:00 AM / after church service 
Scott motioned to adjourn meeting @ 12:24 PM, Bre seconded, MPU 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: Angie Muhs 



 

 

St. Matthew’s Lutheran Church 
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Address service requested 

ST. MATTHEWôS LEADERSHIP 

Pastor Tawanda Murinda    Pastor                    pastor@stmatthewsthompson.org 

Vione Jordheim           Admin. Assistant               stmattsvione@gmail.com 

Jamie Bischoff            Bookkeeper                        stmattsbookkeeper58278@gmail.com 

Paul Strande          Council President              stmattspresident@gmail.com 

Scott Kuster             Council Vice President     scottkuster@gra.midco.net 

Angie Muhs            Council Secretary              bamuhs@yahoo.com  

Kevin Cooper           Council Treasurer              kevin.j.cooper@outlook.com 

Brook Fretheim          Outreach Team                  brookweber@hotmail.com 

Chelsea Lupien            Fellowship Team               chelsea.lupien@und.edu 

Duane Naas                  Properties Team               dnaas@sterlingcarpetone.com 

Bre Berberich              Education Team                breberberich@gmail.com 

Steve Hancock            Youth Team                       shannonandsteven@gmail.com 

Valorie Uhlir            Worship Team                   valuhlir@yahoo.com 

Saint MatthewΩs Lutheran Church                                   
701 Broadway St. Thompson, ND 58278  (701) 599-2081 

Welcome to worship 

Sundays at 10:00 a.m.                                                 

Education Hour Sundays at 9:00 a.                          

All services live on our YouTube Channel 


